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Our Light 
                                         

            NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 
          2016 
 
Whether you are a member of the Middlebury congregation, a local resident, or a visitor to our area, 

you are invited to attend and participate in all activities & events mentioned in this newsletter. 

 
 

“If the only prayer you said was thank you, that would be enough.”  

― Meister Eckhart  

 

I would maintain that thanks are the highest form of thought, and that gratitude is 

happiness doubled by wonder. 
 

Hem your blessings with thankfulness so they don’t unravel. 
 

Saying thank you is more than  

good manners.  

It is good spirituality.--Alfred Painter 

 

Thank you,  

God of everything,  

for the morning,  

when I wake again 

to You.  Amen. 

--Jewish Prayer 

 

No duty is more urgent than 

that of returning thanks. 

 www.umcmiddlebury.org 
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https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/73092.Meister_Eckhart
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiojpL4iZfQAhUI6iYKHWCRA5UQjRwIBw&url=http://blog.worshiptogether.com/thankfulness/&psig=AFQjCNFsagKPkdssOM8j_YRDQb2imU35xA&ust=1478622931192806
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WORSHIP & PREACHING SCHEDULE  
Sunday Worship begins at 10:45AM in the Fellowship Hall 
 
November 6 Jill C. Robinson 
Daylight Saving Time Ends 
All Saints Sunday and Baptism 
 
November 13 Laurie Jordan 
 
November 20  Jill C. Robinson 
Christ the King  
Stewardship Celebration 
Annual Church Conference with Potluck 
 
November 27  Mary Kay Schueneman 
First Sunday of Advent 
Communion 
 
December 4  Jill C. Robinson 
Second Sunday of Advent  

 
December 11 Gus Jordan 
Third Sunday of Advent 
 
December 18  Joanie Huestis 
Fourth Sunday of Advent  
December 24  Jill C. Robinson 
Saturday at 7 p.m. 
Christmas Eve  
 
December 25  Jill C. Robinson 
Christmas Sunday 
Communion 
 
 
January 1 Don Jochum 
Watch Night 

PRAYER CONCERNS 
 

Joann D as she continues 
to adjust to a new home 

Betty H with ongoing 
health issues 

 
David M after recent surgery 
  
Tom C’s cousin who is undergoing 
chemotherapy 

Connie W with ongoing health issues, and 
Leonard who is helping to take care of her 

 
Bud C who has not been able to get to 
church regularly 
 
Sue T who has not been able to get to 
church regularly 
 

John W who has not been 
able to get to church 
regularly 
  
John-Eric R after the 
recent loss of his uncle 

 
Don S’s nephew with ALS 
 
The family of Marilyn D who recently 
passed away 
 
All who are living with and being treated for 
cancer 
 
Friends at East Middlebury UMC 
  
Students at Middlebury College 

 
 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi-2Mjy8JTQAhXBx4MKHe3vCHIQjRwIBw&url=http://www.mdpparish.com/2013/12/let-us-pray-for-each-other/&bvm=bv.137904068,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNFm6eQojfNXrl-hn4U7mFi3CB9HOg&ust=1478547472093572
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CELEBRATING MARG WESLEY'S 90TH BIRTHDAY - NOV 12 
 

 
Marg Wesleyôs 90th Birthday is Saturday, November 12. Her family will be gathering with her 
for lunch at The Commons (249 Buttolph Drive) on that day. Everyone is invited to come to 
greet Marg and to enjoy birthday cake between 12:30 and 1:00 p.m. To send greetings in the 
mail the address is 249 Buttolph Drive, Apt 226, Middlebury VT 05753. 
 
 
 
 
NEWS FROM CHICUQUE HOSPITAL IN MOZAMBIQUE AND JEREMIAS FRANCA 

 
Our congregation has known and sponsored Jeremias Franca and his administrative work at 
Chicuque Hospital in Mozambique for many years.  On more than one occasion, Jeremias has 
traveled the great distance to visit with us and other area congregations that have supported 
his important and lifesaving missionary work.  Members of our congregation have also made 
the long journey to Mozambique to visit the hospital and the area surrounding it. 
 
Lee and Bonnie Totten Adkins, close friends of Jeremias and his family, recently received word 
that Jeremias had been reassigned this fall by the United Methodist Board of Global Ministry 
for which he has worked as a missionary all these years to a health care facility in 
Zimbabwe. Jeremias and his wife, Ilda, have decided to decline this move and stay in 
Chicuque where she will continue to work at the hospital and Jeremias will take up chicken 
farming.  This is a significant change of life for them and their family. 
 
The political and economic situations in both countries are difficult. The hospital in Chicuque is 
struggling with financial problems and in need of support from churches like ours that have the 
means to offer it. We continue to support Jeremias and Ilda as well.  We hold them and 
Chicuque Rural Hospital in our prayers. 
 
For more information, contact Lee and Bonnie at (802)989-7410 or Missionary Secretary Greg 
Smith at (802)985-3981. 
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UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
 
Our Fall Rummage Sale was the best sale ever ---- bringing in $ 2157 and an additional $247 

from the bake sale.  This was all due to the fact that not only our church members, but friends 

of our church, and even previous customers contributed lots of wonderful items to sell.  Special 

thanks go to Joyce Sargent for heading up the team of church members and friends of the 

church  who  gave us many hours of help in – setting up our “sale rooms” - working on the sale 

days – cleaning up Saturday afternoon – and delivering our “leftovers” to HOPE for future use 

to our community. THANKS TO ALL our workers for helping us earn this money that will be 

used to aid many people in town and in other areas where help is needed. 

Halloween was celebrated with “Trick or Trunk” giveaways in the parking lot and with cider, 
donuts and games in the church.  Ann Collier did a lot to make this a special night for about 60 
kids and their families.  Thanks also to all the helpers who worked with Ann. 
 
Looking ahead – we will be sponsoring a Winter Clothing Giveaway (see info below). 
Our November meeting will be November 14 at 2PM at Mimi’s house.  We will collect our 
“World Thank Offering” that day.  Our December meeting will be on December 12 at 2PM at 
the church.  We will be packing cookie tins for shut-ins. 

¶ HAT AND MITTEN TREE 
Once again, there is a hat and mitten tree in Fellowship Hall waiting to be filled. We 
need warm hats, mittens, gloves, and scarves to help those who may not be able to 
purchase these items. Our donations this year will be handed out at the warm clothing 
giveaway the last two weekends in November and the first weekend in December.  Last 
year’s donations were greatly appreciated by the recipients. Please be generous with 
this worthwhile form of alternative giving.  

¶ WINTER CLOTHING GIVEAWAY 
FREE winter coats, jackets, snow pants, boots, mittens/gloves, hats, scarves, & other 
winter exterior clothing in many sizes—infants through adults will be available at our 
Church. 

Friday       November 18   2 - 5 PM 
Saturday   November 19   10:15 AM - 1 PM 

Friday       November 25    2 - 5 PM 
Saturday   November 26   10:15 AM. - 2 PM 

Friday       December 2   2 - 5 PM 
Saturday   December 3  10:15 AM - 2 PM 
 

¶ EMBRACING THE SPIRIT OF GIVING  
 We have the opportunity to anonymously give Christmas presents to some of the 
residents at Helen Porter Healthcare and Rehabilitation Center.  Residents are even 
now filling out wish lists of smaller items that would bring them comfort and joy.  Lists 
from these individuals will soon be hanging on the hat and mitten tree in the fellowship 
hall of the church.  Items are to be delivered to the church with the original wish list tag 
so that they can all be taken to Helen Porter before the holiday.  
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SPIRITUALITY GROUP  

 

The Spirituality Group met Tuesday Nov 1.  Our meeting was opened by Jill who offered a 
prayer in memory of Marilyn Delaney who passed away after a courageous fight with cancer.  
Our reading and sharing in the writings of “My Grandfather’s Blessings” continued with a lively 
discussion to follow. 
We will meet again on Nov 15 and Nov 29 at Mimi’s house.  On December 13 we will have our 
Christmas Breakfast at Rosie’s at 9AM. 
Because of unpredictable weather, we will not meet in January and February.  Our meetings 
will resume in March.  

 

 
 

 
 

FROM OUR FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

It’s hard to believe we are fast approaching the end of another calendar year. If anyone would 

like to know where they stand regarding their pledge for 2016, please contact me at 545-2353 

or rinkers@accessvt.com 

 

This year December 31 is on a Saturday, which is not a legal business day. Any contributions 

to be credited for 2016 must be mailed so I have them by the afternoon of December 29. That 

will give me time to get to the bank on the 30th. If you are unable to get to church, the best way 

to make sure that I have your contributions before the end of the year is to mail them directly to 

me at 1301 Pearson Road, New Haven VT 05472. Again, anything I receive after 

December 29 will be credited in 2017. 

 

Also, I have often been asked if people can write just one check to cover several different 

areas of giving. The answer is yes! For example, if you want to write just one check to cover 

your pledge and a Christmas contribution, that is fine, as long as you write the explanation on 

the memo line of the check or attach a note telling me how you want the funds broken down. 

 

Have a most blessed holiday season and a joyous New Year.   Eileen Rinker 

mailto:rinkers@accessvt.com
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.med.navy.mil/sites/nmcsd/nccosc/serviceMembersV2/PublishingImages/Images/religionAndSpiritualityDiagram.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.med.navy.mil/sites/nmcsd/nccosc/servicemembersv2/buildresilience/spiritualityItHelpsBuildResilience/Pages/default.aspx&docid=-E-CPXb7AJYNHM&tbnid=oByc7kD8rdTQ2M:&vet=1&w=347&h=241&authuser=0&bih=643&biw=1360&ved=0ahUKEwjCvLuQmJfQAhUB3IMKHdQbC0kQxiAIAg&iact=c&ictx=1
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STEWARDSHIP FOR 2017 

 

It’s not too late!!  Please take some time to 

consider your pledges and gifts for 2017. Print 

the pledge card below and bring /mail to the 

church. There are also pledge cards in the 

sanctuary for you to use. 

 

Middlebury United Methodist Church 

Pledge for 2017 
 

In thanksgiving for God’s gift of life and love, I am glad to support the Middlebury United 
Methodist Church with my presence at worship, my prayers, my gifts, and my services. 
 
Trusting in God, I pledge by faith to give the following financial support in 2016: 
 
________ weekly     _________ monthly   __________ quarterly    ________annually 
 
I understand that this pledge may be adjusted at any time as circumstances may require or 
permit. 
 
Signed____________________________________________     Date______________ 
 
 
 
 
  
CHICKEN and BISCUIT SUPPERS 
  
Our suppers are now mid-month so that they do not conflict with other church events and 
holidays. 
 
Sunday, November 13   5-6 p.m. 
Sunday, December 11   5-6 p.m. 
 

Suggested donations  
$8 Adult   $5 Youth (young children free) 

Thank you to all who continue to support this ministry by: 

¶ making vegetables, side dishes, and desserts 

¶ setting up, serving, waiting tables, and cleaning up 

¶ attending and eating with neighbors and friends 

¶ praying and helping to spread the word 

                   
                                         
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiO0rD3kJfQAhXl5oMKHaR4BfAQjRwIBw&url=http://quotesgram.com/church-financial-and-quotes/&bvm=bv.137904068,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNF66kqjmrRK3c0jxfVp6Vv52ht0PQ&ust=1478624669626937
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UNITED METHODIST STU DENT DAY  

TOGETHER, WE EDUCATE  STUDENTS SO THEY CAN  MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN  

THE WORLD.  

United Methodist Student Day is November 27, 2016 

Across the country, the people of The United Methodist Church are serving the people God 

loves in Jesusô name. Weôre doing it at home, but so often weôd like to do more. 

¶ We want to serve those in other places who are suffering.  

¶ We want to offer spiritual words of hope and life.  

¶ And we want to be well-equipped to do both! 

But the reality for most of us is that our responsibilitiesðhome, family, workðdonôt allow us to 

engage with every need weôd like to meet. 

Right now there are UMC young peopleðwho might not have had the resources to attend a 

school of their choice, or, for some, any school at allðwhoôve been sent by you into the world 

God loves because of your giving to United Methodist Student Day. When you give generously 

you are support these students as they prepare for a life that unites faith with knowledge. 

What no one person or congregation can do alone, weôre doing together. 

Nurturing Christian Leaders Like Ricky Blue 

The son of two addicted parents, Ricky Blue had grown up without much hope for a future. But 

when Rickyôs church familyðLouisianaôs Luling UMCðraised $4000 for Ricky to begin 

college, hope was born. Then, the Gift of Hope Scholarship, made possible only by your 

generous giving to United Methodist Student Day, allowed Ricky to continue. Today Ricky is a 

certified candidate for ministry in the Illinois-Great Rivers Annual Conference. 

What no one person can do, weôre doing together. 

Together Weôre Raising Up Gifted Christian Leaders 

When you support United Methodist Student Day, you make it possible for more students like 

Ricky to serve the world God loves. So although you canôt meet every need youôd like to, your 

giving allows members of Christôs body, people like Ricky, to do it in Jesusô name. 

Will you give to United Methodist Student Day? 
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ONLINE ADVENT DAILY DEVOTION  

 

 Rev. Jill will be doing an online advent daily devotion. If you would like to be on the list to 

receive this devotion and have not been in the past, send your request to 

rev.jill.colley.robinson by Sunday, November 27. 

 

 

 

BLUE CHRISTMAS ---- OUR OWN LONGEST NIGHT SERVICE   

Wednesday December 21 at 5 PM 
 

In the midst of our annual celebrations of Jesusô birth, there are many of us who experience 

loneliness, sadness, and loss more acutely during the holidays. The short days and long 

nights of December can challenge our spiritual and psychological wellness. The constant 

refrains on radio and television, in shopping 

malls and churches, about the happiness of 

the season, about getting together with 

family and friends, remind us of what we 

have lost or have never had. We do not 

always feel like celebrating, and we do not 

always have family or close friends with 

whom to celebrate. The anguish of broken 

relationships, the insecurity of employment, 

the weariness of ill health, the pain of 

isolation, the uncertainty of great losses--all 

these can make us feel very alone in the 

midst of celebrating and spending. We need the space and time to acknowledge our sadness 

and concern. We need to know that we are not alone. We need encouragement to live the 

days ahead of us. We feel the need to reflect upon the suffering and brokenness for which 

Jesus came.  

Rev. Jill C. Robinson will lead what has been called a Longest Night or Blue Christmas 

service for just this purpose on Wednesday, December 21 at 5 p.m. This service on the 

winter solstice, the longest night of the year, will be a time set apart for things left unsaid, for 

sorrows that are too heavy to carry, and for renewal in Godôs grace. Invite those you know 

who are hurting to this special time of welcome into the company of a newborn baby, a new 

life, a new lightðJesus. All are welcome.  

 

If you have questions or would like to participate in some special way in this service, please 

contact Jill at the church office at 388-2510 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiNkKmnk5fQAhVi7YMKHd94D4QQjRwIBw&url=http://1000e.ru/photo/prazdniki/34&psig=AFQjCNGVcAHlMW3h6kwcAqX8DBNTuMU0fg&ust=1478625363144762
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CONCERT AND HYMN SING  

Wednesday   December 21 at 7 PM 

                                                                
The 6th Annual Christmas Benefit Concert for 

Charter House will be held on Wednesday 

evening, December 21 in the church sanctuary at 

7:00 p.m. Local artists from Addison County will 

present vocal arrangements of their favorite 

holiday music. A free will offering will be taken 

to support the Warming Shelter at Charter House. 

This shelter offers seasonal shelter to families and 

overnight shelter to the single homeless in our 

region. The majority of funding for this program 

comes from local and individual donations.  

Between performers, the congregation will be invited to sing favorite Christmas hymns.  

There will be a brief reception with beverages and baked goods after the concert. Come raise 

your voice in song! 

 
 

 

 

ñOctober 6, 1774 

I met those of our society who had votes in the ensuing election, and advised them 

1. To vote, without fee or reward, for the person they judged most worthy 

2. To speak no evil of the person they voted against, and 

3. To take care their spirits were not sharpened against those that voted on the other side.” 

 

― John Wesley, The Journal of John Wesley 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would prefer to get this newsletter by mail or wish to be removed from our email or 
mailing lists please let us know by leaving a message at: 
The Church office, 388-2510 or by email, newsletter@umcmiddlebury.org 

 
 
 
 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/151350.John_Wesley
http://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/13048053
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiVuY2FkpfQAhUF64MKHZ_qA4sQjRwIBw&url=http://worldartsme.com/wedding-anniversary-free-clipart.html&psig=AFQjCNEmqzV1YkuSc64JT4-7eK05zVD3WQ&ust=1478625116401979
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